WSU Sustainability and the Environment
Minutes

DATE, TIME, & LOCATION:
Friday, March 06th, 2009 2:10-3:10pm, Lighty 405

ATTENDANTS:
Terry Baxter-Potter, Ev Davis, Achille Davisson, Andy Ford, Dwight Hagihara, Rich Heath, Kathy Kok, Chad Kruger, Marty O’Malley, Chris Pell   

1.  Call to Order - Dwight Hagihara Committee Interim Administrator
2.  Approval of February 06, 2009   Minutes – Minutes approved
3. Website Update - www.sustainability.wsu.edu – Kathy Kok
Kathy showed updates and links to the Sustainability Website.  The website links and placement location for the Climate Action Plan were discussed. A request was made that more photos and information be sent to Kathy and Dwight for the website.
4. Climate Commitment Update
· Greenhouse Gas Inventory Update - Chad Kruger and Marty O’Malley
Regional campuses have worked on the Green House Gas Inventory (GHGI) for their areas. The submission deadline is May15, 2009. Corrections were made to the GHGI for Pullman. The next step will be to submit the inventory with changes to the AASHE Website. It appears that Ecology will choose the climate registry for their new state GHGI regulations. 
· Climate Action Plan – Dwight Hagihara
It was proposed that the committee form sub-committees to work together to complete the Climate Action Plan. The formation of sub-committees generated discussion. Dwight will send the Climate Action Plan requirements and some options to the committee members again and requested that it be read. It was suggested that the climate action plan be kept simple as possible.
Dwight, Andy and Marty will meet to identify the top sources of greenhouse gasses and present that to the committee for development of the climate action plan.

5. Foster a Culture of Energy Conservation – Ev Davis 
Mechanical changes have been made to conserve energy.  The next step is to encourage energy conservation.  Several suggestions to promote a culture of energy conservation for WSU students, staff and faculty were discussed.  Fac-Ops will provide monthly tips to promote conservation.  Ev will let the committee know how they can help and ask Kathy to link to, or post the tips on the Sustainability Website.
6. Committee Meeting Place and Schedule – Dwight
NOTE: Due to room scheduling conflicts the April 3, 2009 Sustainability and the Environment Committee Meeting will be held in Murrow 55 at the same time 2:10 pm.

The committee agreed to meet during the summer to continue to work on the WSU Climate Action Plan.

7. Open Discussion - 
It was suggested that WSU apply for federal stimulus dollars to help reduce our carbon foot print.  Some groups have been told state agencies are not eligible to apply for stimulus packages but entities such as the City of Pullman could apply. The city bus system could perhaps qualify and may be a resource to apply for stimulus dollars.

Several WSU van pools are in place and are available to other riders who request the service.   
It was suggested that a bus be made available during spring and winter breaks to and from Seattle.  It would save energy and increase safety for students. 



